
 
HELLO NEIGHBORS SOCIAL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

March 2, 2018 
 

Mission Statement 
“Hello Neighbors Social Committee’s purpose is to enable the KCCA community to engage in warm and 

welcoming social activities while maximizing residents’ involvement, initiating interactions and building new 
relationships.” 

 
 
 

Attending:  Cherree, Peggy, Nancy, Patricia, Marty, Judy 
 
Absent:  Marietta, Elaine, Carolyn 
 
Marty started the meeting off by asking everyone what their favorite pie and ice cream 
flavor(s) were. Obviously, the answers gears us up for our Pies of March event coming up 
this month. 
 
Financial:   Peggy reports $268.36 remains in the HNSC account. Marty brought to our 
attention that we need to close our account as it is under EIN and that does not meet 
accounting standards. We can draw from the $1,200 allocated to HNSC by submitting 
receipts to the office for payment. We still have the monies in our account to use up so we 
will do so. We (Peggy, as Treasurer) will also keep a small amount of Petty Cash and Marty 
will look into whether we can have a Petty Cash Account. The question raised -  “Will 50/50 
money go into a Petty Cash Acct. or to KCCA?” 
  
OLD BUSINESS: 
• Pies of March – Sunday, March 18th.  Nancy has created one (1) large poster to be 

placed in the Clubhouse lobby for advertising.  Also several flyers will be placed around 
the community. Peggy has a count of 15 donated pies so far. She will contact Jim 
Armour for 2 more. Peggy will contact Jim Armour, Jim Trees and Ray Humphrey to see 
if they will scoop ice cream. Peggy will ask Carolyn & Marietta to cut pies. Cherree will 
be at the greeting table, do the name tags and 50/50 tickets. Setup is at 12:30. Patricia 
will ask Sharon Loaiza if she will help setup and Judy will ask Peg Beckwith the same. 
 
Nancy will collect the pies and hand out the ribbons (like last year). The prizes we are 
giving out every 15 minutes will also be the centerpieces.  The Committee members will 
each bring one. 
 
• New Residents Welcome Meeting Saturday, March 24th, 2018: (in the Clubhouse 

Lounge) from 10:30-12:00. Marty, Nancy and Peggy will be there.  Ronnda will be 
asked to attend. Nancy will make some homemade goodies.  There will be coffee and 
tea served.  
 Have Julie contact Clubs to see if they want to participate with 1st Sunday as 

part of New Residents Meeting? 



 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 

• KCCA Annual Meeting – April 24th  
• State of HOA & Introduction of Candidates 
• HNSC to serve snacks in the Lounge an hour before meeting 
• Judy will write something for the newsletter 

 
• Rebranding HNSC – the name will remain as Hello Neighbors Social Committee as 

that is what the community identifies with. 
 

Next Meeting: April 6th, 2018 at 10:00 a.m.  
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 
 
 
 


